





Minutes
Executive Committee 

Sustainable Future Section

February 17, 2012
Oregon Bar Center 

Attending: Jennifer Gates, Bobby Mauger (telephone), Michelle Slater, Jim Kennedy, Robin Seifried, Janna Aginsky, Diane Henkels (telephone), Barry Woods, Dick Roy and Dallas DeLuca (telephone)

Absences: Rod Wegener. 
Excused Absences: Ellen Grover
1. Opening Remarks – Michelle
2. Approval of Minutes of the December 9, 2011 EC meeting and January 13, 2012 EC meeting (Decision)

Moved to approve:  passed   

3. Section Objectives for 2012 – Dick (continuing discussion from the last meeting)
a. Quantitative Objectives:  one remaining objective discussed – visiting one BOG meeting and get on their agenda – approved as an objective for 2012.
b. Objectives in Defining Who We Are (externally, as opposed to internally): need to specify the value proposition of the SFS further.

i. One suggestion – delivering value to the Bar by providing venue to pursue questions and ideas about sustainability and the law.  Another suggestion – being a resource for the Bar for various sustainability-related legal issues.  In this context, a dialogue with other sections of the Bar about sustainability issues is extremely important.  Barry, Bobby, Diane and Janna to work on a written SFS value proposition for other sections, possibly a questionnaire to use in meetings with other Bar sections throughout the year, and report to EC at March 16 meeting.
c. New Objectives discussed at January 13 meeting clarified:

i. Law School Informational Meetings/Presentations:  Diane to put together a paragraph outline.  Janna, Barry and Diane to work on setting them up.

ii. New Lawyer Orientation meeting – same format as Law School Presentations: Janna, Barry and Diane responsible.

iii. Retired Lawyer Orientation – Dick to prepare proposal for March 16 EC meeting.
iv. Re-defining Pro Bono – Jennifer to prepare proposal for March 16 EC meeting.

v. RPC 2.1. amendment – Diane to put together an outline of the discussion for March 16 EC meeting.

vi. 2 new study groups – Jim to prepare proposal for March 16 EC meeting.

4. Special and “Piggy Back” Programs – Dick (Report)
a. Planned regular programming – wave energy (Barry); how protecting natural capital contributes to economic growth (Jim)
b. Planned special programming (e.g.  Journey of the Universe) – useful tool, plan to continue, possibly facilitate discussion more.
c. Piggyback programming – e.g. piggyback on the Engineers for Sustainable Future carbon impact program (Andreas Schmitner?) on March 13 at World Trade Center.   
5. Partners’ Program Update (Jim)

a. BOG approved the program, see Jim’s memorandum. 

b. Comparison of Partners Program criteria vis a vis Sustainable Law Firm Leadership Award – Janna, Diane and Robin (Report):  see Diane’s email summary.  Michelle will incorporate comments into the Partners criteria and memorandum and finalize. 

c. Status of Logo and Implementation of Program – Dallas (Report):  

i. Working on proposed language encouraging lawyers to apply for the program and on a list of law firms to be approached (target Portland firms, past SFS committee members, etc.).
ii. Michelle is working on a logo with a third party designer – needs to be approved by the Bar (Dallas to work with Kay OSB Director of Communications (Kay Pilju) from OSB on the approval).
iii. EC members to consider writing an article for the PBJ and/or ABA in lieu of advertising.
6. Study Groups
a. Existing Study Groups (Status)

i. Legal Guardian for Future Generations –Jim (update):  held a telephone conference with Peter Davies (Wales); scheduled interviews with Hungarian Commissioner for Future Generations and Maja Gopel.
ii. Sustainability in RFPs – Jennifer (update):  work is concluded, Jennifer will write a report for the next Long View.

iii. Paperless Courts – Diane (update): work is concluded. 

b. New Study Groups – EC members to gather ideas for March meeting

7. Membership Update—Robin:  

a. Unconfirmed numbers – current membership is at 235, dropped about 20%.  When the final numbers are ready, will compare the relative drop in membership with other sections.  Possibly interview dropped out members and contact the new members.  Robin will prepare a report for the next EC meeting.  
8. Report on the NABE conference – Michelle

a. Rod is writing a report for the March newsletter.
b. Michelle to follow up with attendees of the presentation with an email.

c. Robin shared a summary of SFS funding for the conference and will continue to do so for similar events.
